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Overall Recommendations

The CNS Budget and Planning Committee would like to commend the Mathematics Department for clearly addressing the self-study criteria and providing an ambitious preliminary implementation plan. Below please find some observations and recommendations in line with the self-study criteria. We believe that with some minor changes the document is ready to be sent to the Provost and Vice-Provost for consultation and finalizing the implementation plan.
Specific Observations and Recommendations

A. Changes Since the Last Academic Program Review

The Mathematics Department has, with the exception of obtaining sufficient money for student graders, successfully addressed all of the recommendations of the previous review cycle. (We are reviewing here for the 2007/2008 cycle.)

B. Enrollment Trends

In the future, it would be useful for decision making purposes if the tables in Section B.1. were created by major type (e.g. BA, BS, BA with SMPP).  

In table B.1.6 on page 10, the type of remediation should be clarified (e.g. pre-baccalaureate mathematics, pre-calculus/trigonometry, English). Again, in the future, it would be useful to have this table for each type of remediation.
C. Commitment to Student Learning

On page 18, at the end of the first paragraph under the instruction heading, the term “authentic assessment” should either be defined or removed.

D. Curriculum and Instruction

Some of the resource needs described in this section have not been noted in the preliminary implementation. (E.g. Geometer’s Sketchpad in the Computing Resources section on page 25.) We recommend that this section be consulted with preparing the final implementation plan.

E. Faculty

We commend the Mathematics faculty on their broad expertise and active research and scholarly activities.

F. Implementation Plan

We commend the Mathematics faculty for their ambitious implementation plan. Given the current fiscal climate, we recommend that it be prioritized and consideration given to what can realistically be implemented in the current review cycle.

Formatting Issues

The committee noted two minor formatting issues, which we recommend addressing prior to forwarding the self-study document to the Provost and Vice-Provost:

1. In Table B.1.3. on page 9, for 2002 Asian/Pacific Islander is “7.9”. This should be changed to “7.9%” to be consistent with the other table entries.

2. Unclear why the first paragraph on page 18, under the instruction heading is italicized.

In addition, for future reports it would be worth considering whether some of the tables should be presented in an appendix, rather than in the body of the document.
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